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CARSON VALLEY FOOTPRINTER
The President’s Message  

What a great day for our picnic.  As always, the Lions 
Club prepared a terrific BBQ lunch and the desserts our members 
brought were delicious. A big thank you to Claudia Lowe and Chuck 
for all the drinks & Ron Pierini for getting the gift certificates from 
CVI for our prizes for bingo.  He and Betty Miller did a bang-up job 
running the bingo games. Of course, it was very nice to win one!! It 
was also nice to see so many people stay to help clean up. Thank 

you all.
 
We were lucky to have not just our regular member, Archie Marcum, who is our 
District Governor, but Dan Hanlon, our Grand President, on hand to install our 
2018-2019 Board.  It is great to have most of last years board, and although Ray Hoyt 
is leaving us as Secretary /Treasurer, he will still be on the board as our Grand 
Director. I know Peggy Frick will do an excellent job taking over the position, so let’s 
all be kind as she learns the ropes.  I will miss George Lamonica as our Sgt. At Arms 
but look forward to working with Jan Rhoades who has done the job before. I think we 
will have an excellent year and I am very grateful to all our board members who do so 
much to make my job easy.  
 
At our August 16th meeting at the Carson Nugget, in addition to our guest speaker, 
Sheriff Pierini will be honoring a member of the Douglas County Sheriff’s 
Department.  I hope you will all attend to show your support. Celeste Pierini and Bill 
Peters will have more on our speakers and dinner venues, just keep reading our 
newsletter. 
 
Thank you for electing me our President for another year. I love being part of such a 
great group of people and look forward to getting to know you all better.  

Pat 

PAT SMITH
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Hello my fellow Footprinters,

I just wanted to take a brief moment and thank Claudia Lowe for 
bringing the beverages which were much needed and enjoyed. I 
thought it was going to be much hotter than it was, but with those 
huge trees giving off as much shade as they did, combined with 

those beverages, it really kept things relatively cool, and I think we 
all enjoyed the Aspen Mobile Home Park’s picnic area.

Of course, we can’t say thank you enough to Sheriff Ron Pierini for once again 
providing the gift certificates from CVI for our bingo prizes. And speaking of bingo, 
thank you to Larry Gray for providing the bingo machine, and to Claudia Lowe 
once again for the two tickets to the Empty Bowls providing free admission to that 
event. 

I also wanted to thank everyone who brought desserts. They too were much 
needed and enjoyed. 

As I mentioned at the picnic, next month’s meeting location has changed. It’s now 
going to be on August 16th at the Carson City Nugget, starting at the usual 5:30 
pm time. Please remember to contact Peggy Frick by August 9th no later than 12 
noon if you plan on attending. I need to give the venues our number of attendees 
by then.

The Kids and Horses event will be in September, as hopefully it’ll be a little cooler.
See you all at the next meeting.

From the 1st Vice President

BILL 
PETERS

Bill
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From the 2nd Vice President

Hello All!

I hope you enjoyed the company and great food at our annual 
Footprinters barbeque! It was nice talking with some of you and I 
am glad we could spend the afternoon together. 

Our upcoming August speaker, Kids and Horses, has changed their presentation to 
September due to the excessive heat. Apparently, it is especially hot (if that is even 
possible) in the confines of their horse arena where we are to have our meeting. I 
am quite grateful for the “heads-up” and appreciate their consideration for us.

August’s speaker (who was scheduled for September) will be speaking about the 
Flu and the importance of the vaccine, as well as other related health information. 
Sandy Wartgow is an RN who has an extensive background in emergency nursing 
and with whom I worked at the Health Department before she went to work for 
the Caron City Fire Department as their educational specialist.  Sandy is a dynamic 
and thoughtful speaker and she will undoubtedly give a very professional 
presentation. I can attest to this because I have co-presented with Sandy on 
various health topics and she is amazing! 

I am looking forward to seeing you in August and please come with any and all 
health questions pertaining to this topic!
See you soon,

Celeste

P.S. Please don’t forget to RSVP!

CELESTE 
PIERINI 
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From the Secretary - Treasurer 

This is the beginning of our new fiscal year and I would like to introduce 
myself as your new Secretary-Treasurer. Ray has handled this position for 
so many years I doubt that I can live up to his incredible history, so I hope 
everyone will be patient as I learn the job.  
 

To date we have received 110 out of 121 dues renewals for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 
2018. Please check your mail box to see if you still have your bill.  
 
We had a very hot day at the park on Sunday and 52 of the 57 people who pre-reserved 
came to join us. Just a reminder that we arrange for food service for the number of pre-
registered people.  
 
I look forward to serving our chapter,  

Peggy 
     

Peggy Frick
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For just $25.00 a year, you can place a business card ad that will reach 
our membership every single month!  All you need to do is contact Jacie at 
jaciepeters@gmail.com / 775-901-1898 and we will get your card posted 
in our next Newsletter. 

Advertising in the Newsletter
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July 2018  
Annual Picnic   
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1991-92 Bill Depew 	 	
	   Deceased                                       

1992-93 Doug Tucker  

                 Deceased 

1993-94 Red Baker      

                 Deceased

1994-95 Bill Shay 

1995-96 Ray Hoyt

1996-97 Lon Curtis  

                 Deceased 

1997-98 Elza Turkington  

                 Deceased

1998-99 Bob Minton 

1990-00 Rodney Snead      

                 Deceased


2000-01 Fred Hersey

2001-02 Clay Hill

2002-03 Grady Goodwin                          

                 Deceased 

2003-04 Dorman Dane

2004-06 Phil Kasper 

2006-08 Larry Gray 

2008-10 Claudia Lowe

2010-12 Bayan Lewis 

2012-13 Charlene Spinner

2013-14 David Aymami 

2014-15 Mike Rhoades

2015-17 Ron Pierini 

CHAPTER PAST PRESIDENTS

INTERNATIONAL FOOTPRINT ASSOCIATION, INC.

CARSON VALLEY CHAPER #72 


BOARD OF DIRECTORS


President 	 

1st Vice President

2nd Vice President 

Secretary - Treasurer

Sergeant-at-Arms

Immediate Past Pres.

Grand Director

3 Year Director

3 Year Director

3 Year Director

2 Year Director

1 Year Director    


Pat Smith

Bill Peters

Celeste Pierini

Peggy Frick

Janice Rhoades

Ron Pierini

Ray Hoyt

Bayan Lewis

Mike Rhoades

Claudia Lowe

Phil Kasper

Betty Miller


265-5332

901-2621

783-0602

783-8878

783-8094

783-0602

267-4355

782-8068

783-8094

267-5630

267-5385

782-7935

BOARD APPOINTMENTS

Visit our Chapter on the web at:  

http://www.cvfootprint.org

IFA Carson Valley  
Chapter #72, Inc. 

P.O. Box 2242 
Minden, NV 89423 

A 
U 
G 

2018

TO: 

Newsletter Editor  Jacie Peters   901-1898 

Webmaster  Don McRobert s 267-0025
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